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Wong Tai Sin District Council
Leisure & Cultural Services Committee Paper No.8 / 2003

Transfer of the Old Blake Pier Roof from Morse Park
the Pro Pier outside Murrav H in nl

Purpose
To seek members’ views on:

(a) the transfer of the old Blake Pier roof from the pavilion in
Morse Park to the proposed pier outside Murray House in
Stanley; and

(b) the proposed design of the new roof for the pavilion in Morse
Park

Background

2. The old Blake Pier in Central was completed in December 1900
and demolished in 1965 (Photo at Annex). Since then, the roof of the pier was
relocated and accommodated in Morse Park.

3. The Tourism Commission is currently proposing to implement the
Stanley Waterfront Improvement Project to enhance the streetscape and facilities
there.  As part of the project, a pier will be constructed outside Murray House
for leisure ferries and tour service vessels to serve as an alternative means of
transportation to and from Stanley. Murray House, with a significant
architectural heritage value, will form the backdrop and it is proposed that the
pier adopt a design matching harmoniously with its environment. The Stanley
Waterfront Improvement Project is expected to start in 2004 and will be
completed in 2006/07.

Transfer of the old Blake Pier Roof

4. As the old Blake Pier roof has similar architectural style and
historical value as Murray House in Stanley, the Tourism Commission proposes
to transfer it from Morse Park and reconstruct it as the roof for the proposed pier
outside Murray House. The proposal will not only put the roof back to its
original usc but will also bring out its heritage value. The new pier will blend in
harmoniously with and help enhance the local characteristics and ambience of
Stanley. A plaque will be erected at the pier to portray the history of the roof
and commemorate, among other things, its move from Central to Morse Park
and then from Morse Park to Stanley.



New Roof for Morse Park Pavilion

5. A new roof will be provided for the pavilion inside Morse Park by
Arch SD. The proposed design is to use aluminum trellis with glass panel as
the cover.  The design is simple yet elegant enough to blend in well with the
existing character of Wong Tai Sin as well as serve the need of the public.

Synchronization of Works

6. Arch SD, LCSD, CED and other concerned departments would
work closely to synchronize the replacement works of the new roof for the
pavilion in Morse Park and the construction of the proposed pier in Stanley. It
is proposed that works for the new roof be implemented as soon as the existing
roof is removed.

Advice Sought

7. Members are invited to comment on the proposal set out in this paper.

Tourism Commission
Economic Development and Labour Bureau
March 2003
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